
TAINUI TRADING POST 
AUGUST 2016 

AWAKINO CHRISTIAN CHURCH MEETINGS 
Every 2nd and 4th Sunday 

Awakino Hall, 2.00pm 

 

LADIES BIBLE STUDY 

Every 1st and 3rd Friday, 

328 Mohakatino Rd, 2.00pm 

ENQUIRIES PHONE 06 7529124 

 

All copy for the Tainui Trading Post due by 20th of the month. 

E-mail: tainuitradingpost@gmail.com - or post to Tainui Trading Post, PO Box 9, Mokau 4350 

  TAINUI ST JOHN 

Our service urgently requires VOLUNTEERS  

 to help with the operation of 
OUR AMBULANCE SERVICE. 

        CONTACT LYNETTE ADAMS (07) 877 8877 

e-mail:lynadams@clear.net.nz 

  ERIC CRYER (06) 752 5821 

TAINUI PLAYGROUP 
Plenty of interacting through creative, outdoor and 

structured activities for your children. 

Lots of fun and great for the development and social skills 

of your child. 

Bring morning tea for your child. 

Everyone welcome. 

 

Where: Tainui Street, Mokau 

When: Wednesday, 9am till noon 

 

Cost: $3 session, $20 term. $30 family. Under 1 free 

Liz Ansell 7529 795      Christy Lowry 7529 132 

REGISTERED ELECTRICIAN 

PETER MCNEICE 

For any general electrical wiring & repairs 

Mileage from Mokau only 
PHONE 06 769 9596 

MOBILE 0274 456456 

e-mail: marg_peter@slingshot.co.nz 

NURSE’S NOTICE 
 

For Emergencies DIAL 111 

If you need a response today   

PH 0800 735 466 & Ambulance Control in New Plymouth  

will contact  either Taranaki Base Hospital  

Emergency Department or New Plymouth District Nursing. 

Otherwise leave a message on (06) 752 9723.  

This phone will be cleared daily. 

CLINIC HOURS 

Monday, Wednesday and Friday 9.00am - 11.00am.  

I will be in the area all day Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays. 

 Ring early & leave a message & I will contact with you. 

Services available include:  * Blood pressure monitoring 

* Blood sugar monitoring (diabetes check)  * Wound care 

(dressings) *  Immunisations *  Cervical screening (by appointment) 

* Lifestyle and health education * Pregnancy tests 

* Home visits by appointment. 
 

PATSY BODGER, MOKAU DISTRICT NURSE 

Spring is just around the 
corner! 

ST PETER’S BY THE SEA 
“God made His light shine in our hearts to give us the light of 

the knowledge of the glory of God”  

2 Corinthians 4:6 

 

August 7th Family Communion, 2pm Rev Pere Pou 

August 21st Family Service, 2pm Terry Tutty 

 

All welcome to join us for services and afternoon tea. 

Enquiries: D. Lowry 752 9123 

 OUR LADY OF THE WAYSIDE  

CATHOLIC CHURCH MASS 

Saturday 13th August at 5 p.m. 

 PROGRESS TRANSPORT LIMITED 

THOUGHT FOR THE MONTH 

“Opportunity dances with those on the dance 

floor.” 

PH (07) 877 8058   FAX (07) 877 8061  

WHITEBAIT INN 
57 North Street, Mokau 

 

REGULAR OPENING HOURS 

7am – 6.30pm Monday to Saturday 

8am - 6.30pm Sunday 
 

 PH: (06) 7529 713 

 

EARTHMOVING AND CARTAGE 

CHRIS WISE 

 

CONTRACTING LTD 

 

“Your first choice for rural contracting services” 
14 Tonne Digger:    Transporter. 
Six wheeler tip truck & trailer.  

Rubble* builders mix* drainage stone* landscaping stone* 
limestone chip* topsoil* compost and rocks* 

Metal sales over 4m3 can be delivered or buy from our yard. 
PHONE/FAX: (06)7529710. EMAIL: 

 

wise5@clear.net.nz 

COMMUNITY LIBRARIES 
 

Awakino Library Contact JENNY LEWIS: PH 7529 838 

Mokau Library Contact  ALLISON HAMILTON: PH 7529 855 

RIVER RUN CAFÉ 
for a great whitebait experience! 

 

 

State Highway 3, Mokau, Taranaki 

ph 06 7529 9859 

Opening hours 7.00 am to 7.00 pm 

FREE RANGE EGGS FOR SALE 
$6.00 per dozen 

$3.00 per half dozen 

 

Available from Te Mahoe Road, Mokau or  

Ph/txt Debbie to arrange delivery 

0274 414305 

06 7529705 

SHED FOR RENT 

Old Ambulance shed for rent 

Secure key pad entry. $100 per month 

 

Contact Andrew 06 752 9059 

Shelley 06 752 9739 



DOCTOR VISITS IN MOKAU 

 

The Waitara Health Centre holds monthly Doctor Clinics at 

 ST JOHN STATION, MOKAU 

 

Tuesday 6th September 

9am - 11.15am 

 

Dr Chris Morrison will be in attendance. 

For Appointments please 

Phone Waitara Health Centre 

06 754 8119 

Please state that you would like an appointment at Mokau. 

For Registered patients of Waitara Health Centre 

Sorry NO EFTPOS 

 





TAINUI HISTORICAL SOCIETY 

 
MEMORIES OF DROVING DAYS 

 

I have been sitting here thinking of the days gone past.  I am sitting in the Museum surrounded by photos of the past.  We, my Dad 

(Bob Gibbs) and the rest of the family lived at the end of Clifton Road and used to help the Drovers in that rather hard area (the 

White Cliffs).  The great mobs of sheep and cattle used to come this way because it was a lot shorter to the Waitara Works 

(Borthwicks) as there was no traffic.  The road was very rough to the Te Horo tunnel and it was absolutely necessary to be off the 

beach at least two hours before the next tide.  We never got caught but we had some pretty close calls. 

 

The cattle coming over Mohakatino all had to be dipped for cattle tick before they were allowed over the river but we never had 

anything to do with that.  I suppose the remains of the old dip are still there.   Next the mobs of whatever were driven to Gordon 

Henderson’s (Brian Cummings lives there now) for the night.   Next day they would come to our accommodation paddock down 

near the tunnel where we used to collect 2/6d per hundred for sheep and a little more for cattle.  The drovers stayed at our place for 

the princely sum of 2/6d for bed and breakfast.  There always seemed to be a lot of dogs and extra horses and that, to me, was very 

exciting.  At the night’s stay, depending on the state of the tides, it would be all on.   

 

Some mornings the tide would be fairly early and we would go about four in the morning and be down at the paddock and have the 

mob at the tunnel about day break.  I loved those days working with my Dad, the Drovers and my beloved horse Goldie (who 

incidentally lived till she was 35 years old).  Dad would take a cut down the Stoney Gully as we called it in those days, and then on 

to the steep grade of the tunnel and started stringing them on to the beach.  The Drovers would take another lot and hopefully they 

would follow the others.  We kept behind to stop the animals from dashing off side-tracks or into the bush.  There would be dogs 

barking, whips,  loud voices (some of them swearing) but that was all part of the scene.  Once we had them through the tunnel it all 

started.  Dogs would run off into the sea chasing seagulls up the beach.  Jimmy would gallop up the  beach after them with his 

stock-whip and they soon came back. 

 

If the beach was good with just a few boulders, the going was reasonably easy, but if the beach was bad, the whole way to 

Waipingau would be covered with huge boulders and in most places there was no shingle or sand at all and the animals had to 

clamber over a trail of huge rocks.  I used to be terrified that my precious, beautiful golden horse would break a leg or something 

equally disastrous.  I was truly grateful she never came to any harm. One day a huge steer broke his leg, so we had to leave him.  

Some Maori from Pukearuhe came and got him and took him for meat for which I was truly grateful as it would have been an 

awful way to die.  I came back earlier that time and the steer was just standing there and looked really miserable so I was pleased 

to know he was soon to be put down. 

 

If the beach was really good it would be sand and shingle all the way.  Sometimes if we were really lucky, we could use Rigby’s 

Point to come back home but that was very rare and quite a bonus (if we didn’t have to come up through the tunnel) as Rigby’s 

Point made it a lot shorter, especially at night.  If the beach was good, someone, mostly Dad, would take a cut and the rest would 

follow the broken sand, but if it was boulders, they had to be punched all the way to the Waipingau.  After we got them over the 

Waipingau we would have a bit of a spell and perhaps a mug of billy tea.  We always put the animals over the stream first because 

if it was raining back in the hills, the stream could be a raging torrent in a few minutes and we would have the animals on the 

wrong side but we made sure we never were. 

 

After that it was quite easy to the Pukearuhe Road.  Sometimes there would be a deep lagoon blocking the way to the road that we 

had to swim the mobs through.  A Drover would put a dog chain around the sheep’s neck and drag it through. After a lot of 

frustration the rest would follow.  Cattle were easier because they didn’t mind the water.  The lagoon was right at the end of the 

road.  Once we had the mob or herd on the tar-sealed road we mostly turned around and shot home.  Frequently bits of papa would 

fall off the cliffs and it was really dangerous but we were careful and kept well out so it only scared the horses.  Occasionally to 

catch the tide we would leave later in the day and then we had to come home in the dark.  You could see sparks coming off the 

ironclad shoes of the horses striking the cobblestone floor.  It was quite eerie. 

The sheep coming from the north fed on ragwort and by the time they arrived they were very yellow.  A lot of them died on the 

way, and some sheep died in the paddocks   

 

The Drovers in the main were very nice.  Some of the names I can remember were  Charlie Handley Snr. and Jnr.  Charlie Snr. and 

Dad would play Crib all night.  (I still have the old Crib board).  There was Charlie Gardiner, Kruger Clark, Andy and Bill 

McDonald (they lost a lot of wethers through the tunnel).  They both had the ‘flu and the weather and the sea were shocking.  We 

didn’t want them to go but they did.  Manning King, Andy Austin, Bill Fulcher, Bob Gordon, Charlie Coffin.  Some of the local 

Mahoenui boys would do an odd run but they were never regular. 

Bob Calvert left his white horse for me to ride and I thought that was really fabulous.  He took off ine day and I couldn’t stop him.  

I rode for quite some distance, then gave up the ghost and fell off.  If I’d had a saddle it may have been different but I was never 

allowed a saddle in those days. 

 

There was Laurie Cotter (he was a real gentleman and a great horseman), Ray Russell, Don Drummond, Ben Lawson, someone 

called Kelly (I can’t remember if it was his Christian name or surname), Dick Lethbridge, Jimmy D’Arth, (he reckoned that was 

his real name) but everyone called him Jimmy Death.  Jimmy D’Arth was the Drover who brought the Bullrun down through the 

Waikato.  He would collect the cast-off bulls and culls and take them to Borthwicks.  Farmers along the way would bring their old, 

old bulls and culls and they being crotchety would fight and bellow.  Jimmy with his stock-whip would soon settle them down.  By  



WHAT’S HAPPENING AT THE MUSEUM? 

 

The incredibly successful Dale Copeland assemblage 

art exhibition has now concluded and we welcome 

Barbara Clegg and her art to Mokau for the months of 

August and September.  Do pop in – Barbara is 

another artist with an extensive fan base – her 

exhibition began on Sat 30 July. 

 

The two new interior wall murals are in position and 

look absolutely fantastic.  We couldn’t be happier 

with the result.  Many thanks to Greg from SureSigns 

NP. Our next step is to signpost as many points of 

interest on the murals as we can.  Do you have any 

old photos of the area?  We are always open to your 

suggestions and would love community input. 

 

Speaking of community input – have you noticed the 

amazing wooden seat at the front entrance?  This is a 

significant gift from local Colin Payne, great grandson 

of old Mokau sea-dog Captain Martyn Jensen, whose 

portrait is at the museum, painted by Awakino artist 

Dennis Walton.  Colin is also preparing to donate a 

further two pieces of Jensen history – a Danish 

concrete bird-bath and basket with a charming story 

which I will tell in next month’s column. 

 

As for now …..Have you considered joining in the fun 

at Mokau Museum and Art Gallery?  Phone Jan, our 

secretary on 7525 995 to see how you can become 

part of this vibrant community service. 

We need you to be here for a morning or an 

afternoon shift.  You can choose what to do in that 3 

hour slot – such as: 

sit at the computer and answer your emails 

meet and greet visitors 

look up interesting information about your history 

vacuum and dust 

drink coffee and read a book/knit/chat 

come up with fresh display ideas 

work on research for Amanda, our collections 

manager 

It’s entirely over to you.  You definitely do not need 

any prior historical knowledge or museum 

experience.  The main thing is – the museum is able 

to be open because you are willing to be there as 

caretaker. 

 

 
The museum is open 10am – 4pm every day.  Phone: 

7529 072 

NOTE: TOP SHELF PRODUCTIONS 

“Heritage Rescue”, the TV programme 

featuring the Mokau Museum makeover 

will screen on Choice TV, Sunday 14th 

August at either 7.30 or 8.30pm.   

TAINUI HISTORICAL SOCIETY—CONTINUED 
 

the time he got them here they were not too bad.  His dogs 

were awful.  They would run out to sea, chase seagulls and 

anything else they could do  -   anything else but what they 

were supposed to do, 

 

One day he bashed one up with a batten and thought he had 

killed it so threw it over the cliff but it came back up to the 

house.  My mother fed it and got it in good health thinking she 

had really done wonders.  When Jimmy came next time she 

proudly showed the dog to him.  He promptly took Dad’s gun 

and shot it.  Apart from that he was quite a good old guy.  He 

always cut himself lunch when he went along the beach.  I can 

remember it plainly – two slices of bread about two inches 

thick sloshed with a great deal of butter, then a huge slashing 

of blackberry jam clamped together and wrapped in the Daily 

News.  He would stick it in his saddle bag and at lunch time or 

whenever, he’d take this soggy mess out and eat with great 

gusto.  It looked awful but he obviously enjoyed it.  Bill 

Fulcher always brought us a huge bag of lollies so he was 

always welcome.  On the whole we were always pleased to see 

them and the little bit of cash, wages for a day for Dad, and 

“board” etc., was always acceptable. 

 

The last Drover along the beach was Ray Russell.  My sister 

and I went with him that day as Dad was very ill and no one 

else would go.  We got the cattle through in good time and Ray 

said he would employ us any day but that was the last mob of 

cattle or sheep.  We also got a cheque each from Borthwicks 

for a day’s droving and THAT was a real thrill. 

The Drovers always got a big sack of dog’s meat (mainly offal 

and tripe) sent here whenever a mob was on its way.  It was 

awful.  If the dog man saw it now he would have a “fit”.  The 

bag would look wet and be covered with flies eggs and allsorts.  

It gave us the shudders but the dogs loved it. 

 

The stories those Drovers told were absolutely incredible and 

we used to sit up very late listening to them.  They talked all 

about dogs and horses and people and I used to wonder where 

all the stories came from. 

 

The trips along the beach were never work to me because I just 

loved everything  about it.  Sometimes if the tide was right 

we’d take our saddle blankets (usually a clean sack) and go 

collect a few pauas from a pool just through the tunnel and 

cook them when we got home.  It’s no use going there now 

because there are very few left.  When the Gas Pipeline came 

through that let people through and the paua really got 

thrashed.  Now very seldom can anyone get paua from that 

pool. 

I remember the time one of the kids got chicken pox and we 

were not allowed to go to school.  I went along the beach for 

two weeks.  I never got the chicken pox.  To me it was a 

wonderful world.  Thanks to my Dad and all those good 

(sometimes crotchety) Drovers, and my lovely Goldie I had a 

pretty wonderful childhood. 

 

Carol McKenzie, 1997 



M O K A U   M O T E L 
 

 Luxury Apartments 
Spa ensuite 

Family Studios 
Panoramic Views 

 

LAUREL & MURRAY REED 

 

Phone 06 752 9725  
email: laurel.murray@xtra.co.nz 

 

Coast Road, North Taranaki  P.O.Box 38, Mokau 

 

HOLIDAY ACCOMMODATION 
 

For Rental 
Mokau Beach Bach:- Sleeps eight; five minutes 

walk to the sea and the river. Off street parking with 
parking for the boat. Porta Cot and Highchair available 

 

Contact GRAEME OR CHERYL 06 7539922 

 

MOKAU HOLIDAY ACCOMMODATION 
 

Tasman Sunset Studio * Room with a View 
Mount Egmont/Taranaki and the Tasman Sea. 

Set in peaceful surroundings. 

 

MARIE & JOHN CASFORD 
 

 PO BOX 58 MOKAU 
PHONE/FAX: (06) 752 9115 

 

 

 

 

When  PUSH  comes to  S H O V E 

Make  the  earth                 for  you 

 

KOMATSU  D41 BULLDOZER 

Also casual Mustering and Farm Minding 

 
PH: JOHN CASFORD 06 529115 

CASUAL STOCKWORK 

Also casual Mustering and Farm Minding. 
JOHN & MARIE CASFORD  PH/FAX: (06) 752 9115 

MAIN ROAD AWAKINO  

06 752 9885 
  HOURS:   6.30AM   TO  9PM  MON-SAT 

                   8. 00AM TO  9PM  SUNDAY 

We have a large grocery range available for sale as well as 

fishing gear, car accessories, hardware and much 

more.  Automotive and motorcycle servicing and 

repairs.  Competitive tyre prices.  Exchange gas bottles and hire 

equipment available 
 

 

GEORGE & MARIE HONNOR 

We have builders mix and cement for those odd concreting  

jobs around the home and lime to sweeten the garden  

@ $10.00 a 20 kg bag. 

George & Marie Honnor 

At the old Mokau Dairy Factory 
PH: (06) 752 9806 

 



URENUI WOOLS 

Wanted 

Wool, Dags, Oddments, Shed cleanouts. 

In shed payments 

 

BARRY DUNCAN 

0272759969 A/H 067523737 

MOKAU RIVER TOURS DVD - $10 

15 minute snapshot of the Mokau River 

Ian Whittaker gives a commentary of the River past 

and present 

  

Phone: 06 752 9036 or 0800 66 52 82 

 MOKAU RIVER TOURS 

SAILING AUGUST 2016 

PHONE 067529036 

Local Body Elections 

 

Local Body election time has come around again and 

I am putting my name forward for  

re-election as a Rural Ward Councillor for the 

Waitomo District Council. 

 

It has been a privilege for me to represent your 

interests for the last six years, ensuring that Council 

doesn’t forget about your little community in the 

south western corner of our District. 

 

The efforts of your volunteers who have worked hard 

to keep the Mokau Community spirit alive have been 

most impressive, and now well rewarded, with the 

opening of the new St Johns base, and it’s recent 

featuring on national TV advertising, as well as the 

transformation of the Museum, with the resulting 

huge increase in visitor numbers, and it’s impending 

appearance on Choice TV. 

 

For this election, our Chief Executive is required to 

produce a Pre Election Report which ‘portrays a clear 

and concise picture of the financial road already 

travelled by Council and what the future plans are for 

the three financial years post election’. It is due for 

release on 28 July on the Council website, but I’ll try 

to get some hard copies down to the Museum for 

you. 

 

The postal voting period is 16 September to 8 

October, and I would very much appreciate your 

endorsement for a further three years. If you have 

any queries please don’t hesitate to contact me. 

 

Phil Brodie  

Ph   07 8778033 

Email  brodieauahi@xtra.co.nz 

 

mailto:brodieauahi@xtra.co.nz


 

 

 

 

 
 

YOUR LOCAL MAF APPROVED  

HOME KILL SERVICE 

BEEF SLAUGHTER:              Steak cuts. Mince-. Roasts 

           Corned meat. Sausages. 

PIG SLAUGHTER:          Processed ham Pickled pork.  

             Bacon. Ham on bone. Meat cuts. 

MUTTON SLAUGHTER:       Free flow frozen Chops 

            Roasts. Stews.   

VENISON, BEEF, PORK        Sausages—Saveloys—Luncheon 

OR MUTTON:                          or Mince patties 

We can supply half sides of beef,  

Whole hogget or pork at ex works prices 

Graham & Gloria Putt Ph: (06) 752 9844 

 

TREVOR WALSHAW 
 

BUILDING REPAIRS & MAINTENANCE 

FOR SMALL BUILDING REPAIRS & MAINTENANCE 

 

REPLACE BROKEN WINDOWS & GLASS 

DOOR LOCKS, RANCHSLIDER WHEELS & LOCKS 

WILL TRY FIXING MOST THINGS. 

PH/FAX (06)7529813 

P & J MANSON CONSTRUCTION 

 

FOR ALL YOUR GENERAL CONSTRUCTION AND BUILDING 

NEEDS IN THE TAINUI AREA 

EXTENSIONS, ALTERATIONS, DECKS, FENCES, 

   RETAINING WALLS REPAIRS AND MAINTENANCE 

Licensed Building Practitioner 

           No job too big or too small 
        PETER & JENNY MANSON  PH 06 752 9045 

 

 

 

 

 

Heidi's Mobile Hairdressing 

LOOK @ ME 

LOOK @ ME 
LOOK @ ME 

Appointments to suit you 

Stockist of professional Hair Products 
:Macadamia Range 

:Affinage…:Tigi….Bed Head…. 
For all your styling needs 

Fully mobile unit inc back basin CUTS 

COLORS 
CURLS 

06-7529-780 

LeReve Aromatherapy and Fragrance 
 

Introducing 100% pure essential oils 
Ready To Enjoy range of Roll Ons, Body and Bath Oils for 
all the family..inc pets 

100% Natural Soy Wellness and Fragrant Candles 

Exquisite Parfum, Body Lotions, Body Mists 
Mens Fragrance and After Shave Balms 
 
These beautiful high quality products are the perfect gift 
 
Contact Heidi for your private consultation 

Or book a fun Rendezvous to receive bonus gifts and 
discounts 
Do your Xmas shopping from the comfort of your own 
home invite friends, family, workmates and neighbours 
 
Phone Heidi… 067529780 
            Txt… 0276791931 

        Email... h.presto13@gmail.com and Facebook 

DO YOU OWN A BUSINESS LOCAL TO THE MOKAU 

AREA? 

 

ARE YOU SELLING A BACH IN MOKAU? 

 

Are you looking for: 

 

- Cost effective advertising 

- A way to reach the local community 
 

Place your ad here! 
 

Contact: tainuitradingpost@gmail.com 

mailto:h.presto13@gmail.com

